Natural Gas Board
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, May 15th, 2008.  The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Chairman Harvey Shumaker.  Members present were Jay Nelson, Kira Schmeichel and Mike Shumaker.  Lynn Froke was absent. 

The minutes of the April 2008 meeting was reviewed.  A motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Nelson to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financials for the month of April were reviewed.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the financials.  The motion carried. 

Current rates and locking in were discussed.  
The federal mandate requiring the installation of excess flow valves in all new construction was discussed.  The installation must begin June 1st, 2008.  Northwestern is already requiring the installation in new construction.  After discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Shumaker to implement the installation of the excess flow valve in new construction as mandated and pass the cost on to the customer.  The motion carried. 

The MuniAdvantage Program from Constellation NewEnergy Gas Division was discussed.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Nelson to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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